
HAZEL GROVE WARD COMMITTEE

Meeting:   13 April 2010 
          At:  6.30 pm

PRESENT

Councillor Christine Corris in the chair; Councillors Stuart Corris and Kevin Hogg.

1.  MINUTES

The Minutes (copies of which had been circulated) of the meeting held on 9 February 
2010 were approved as a correct record.

2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations were made.

3.  COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

(i) Neighbourhood Policing

Sergeant Karl Needham (Greater Manchester Police) attended the meeting and 
answered questions from Councillors and members of the public in relation to 
Neighbourhood Policing issues within the Hazel Grove Ward Committee area. 

A number of issues were discussed including:- 

 Security issues at the Memorial Gardens.
 The provision and use of personal alarms.
 Cars parked illegally around schools.
 Police patrols on the A6 and work with licensees. 
 Speeding vehicles.
 Robberies of vehicles and on street robberies.
 Bogus callers.

RESOLVED – That Sergeant Needham be thanked for his attendance.

(ii) Public Question Time

No public questions were submitted.

(iii)      Environmental Services

Adam Cunningham, Area Conditions Officer, attended the meeting to answer 
questions from Councillors and members of the public in relation to environmental 
issues within the Hazel Grove area.

A number of issues were discussed including:- 

 Land to the rear of Grove House and Lancaster House.
 A recent litter pick in the Valley as part of Community Payback. 
 Dog fouling.
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 Car sales.
 Land to the rear of Lochmaddy Close.
 Overgrown hedges on Meadowcroft and Farndon Avenue.

RESOLVED – That Adam Cunningham be thanked for his attendance.

(iv)      Petitions

One petition was submitted by the residents of Wellington Street requesting funding to 
improve the appearance and safety of the road and pavement on Wellington Street.

RESOLVED – That the petition be referred to the Area Committee for consideration.

(v) Area Flexibility Funding

The Chair reported that a grant had recently been given to Hazel Grove Brass Band 
and encouraged members of the public to advise the Ward Councillors of any local 
groups that they were aware of who may be eligible for funding.

4.  DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

It was agreed that the Ward Committee would meet on the following days:-

Wednesday, 30 June 2010
Tuesday, 10 August 2010 
Wednesday, 6 October 2010 
Tuesday, 14 December 2010 
Tuesday, 8 February 2011
 

The meeting closed at 7.45pm


